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Snow Removal 
System  

for Village Roads 
 Snow removal on village roads 

in Hakuba Village is made all 

possible through the efforts of 

snow removal companies in the 

village. 

Basically, snow removal is carried 

out late at night when there are 

few cars and pedestrians on the 

roads. In some cases, work is also 

performed during the daytime in 

case of sudden snowfall or to 

remove plowed snow without 

disturbing others. In other words, 

they work day and night to 

maintain Hakuba Village's roads. 

In addition, snow removal trucks 

are very large vehicles and require 

a high level of skill to perform 

detailed snow removal work. 

Thanks to these snow removal 

companies, we are able to keep 

the roads passable even in 

Hakuba Village where there is a 

lot of snowfall. 

Local Discount Information 

The dates are the third Sunday of every 

month from January to March and the 

following Monday. 

❆February 18(Sun), 19(Mon) 

❆March 17(Sun), 18(Mon) 

The Hakuba Village Residents Day is now available a 

special discount price of 3,000 yen for a one-day lift ticket. 

Please bring your I.D issued by a public institution with 

current address on it. (e.g.: Driver’s license, Health 

Insurance Card, My number card etc.) ID for all who 

will use the discount are required. 

Tourism Commission of Hakuba Village 

Hakuba village information 

399-9301 5497,Hokujo,Hakuba,Kitaazumi,Nagano 

Business hours：9:00～17:00 

TEL.0261-85-4210 

At the 26th International Rice and Taste Evaluation 

Contest in Hokuto, Yamanashi, held on December 6 and 7, 

2024, Hakuba Farm's “Yudai 21” and Seseragi Otani Farm's 

“Koshihikari” both won Special Excellence Awards in the 

International Comprehensive Category. In recent years, 

Hakuba's rice has won prizes in various contests and 

competitions, objectively proving the deliciousness of 

Hakuba rice. 

The Hakuba Rice became the best rice in Japan 

Construction Division.TEL0261-85-0724 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
     
 
 

 
 

 

The sorting of plastic waste will be changed in April 2024 

 
‘Plastic containers and packaging’ have been collected as 

recyclables but from April, ‘plastic products (100% plastic 

materials)’ can be recycled all together. 

Plastic containers  
and packaging Plastics 

Note： 

Material must be less than 50 cm in length and less than 5 mm 

in thickness. The ways differ depending on your town or village. 

Examples of Plastics （100% plastic materials） 

 

◆ For details, please 

check with your local 

municipality or wide-

area union website.  

【Note】 

・The Items that cannot be disposed of as plastic products 

Items that are heavily soiled or stained 

Items with unknown materials 

Items with metal attached 

Items that run on dry cell batteries or batteries  

 

・Material with a length of 50 cm or more 

Omachi Recycle Park 

North Alps Eco Park 

Hakuba Recycle Center 

Can be brought to the above locations on the 

acceptance date. 

Please 

Do Not 

Include 

Those 

Items 

Bring them 

together to 

recycle centers 

or district 

collection site 

Moving out of Hakuba Village 

When to another municipality, overseas or foreigner with re-entry permits are required to complete the 

move-out procedures. Submit a notification of moving out at Hakuba Village Office Resident Division, in 

advance is necessary. 

A move-out notification can be submitted 14 days before your schedules move-out day. Please make sure 

you or your foreign employees have completed all necessary procedures before leaving Hakuba. 

Download forms 

from QR code 

You can also report your move-out notification by mail 

   Please scan a QR code and download request form for sending a certificate of the move-out. 

Request form can be sent by mail with a copy of your I.D, National Health Insurance Card, Seal 

Registration Card, Welfare Medical Expense Beneficiary Certificate for 18 years old and under, and 

a stamped envelope. 

Moving to abroad: 

   Submission of move-out notification is necessary even if you have a plan to come back with a re-entry permit. 

For inquires: Resident Division TEL 0261-85-0715 

Moving to another municipality 

   A move-out certificate will be issued immediately after one has reported his/her moving at the village office. Please be 

aware that a new address municipality without the certificate.  

Note: New address is needed when you submit the move-out notification 

WHAT IF WE FORGET??? 

These who have joined the National Health Insurance System, you have to pay Health Insurance Tax for the period that you 

are out of Japan if you leave Japan without filling a move-out notification properly. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sister City Exchange Program 

― Taiji & Kitayama School and Hakuba Kita Elementary 

School Exchange ― 

15 students from Taiji town and 7students from Kitayama 

Elementary school visited Hakuba village on January 22nd. They 

played at Hakuba Iwatake Snow Field with 4th graders of 

Hakuba Kita Elementary School. In the welcome party, the 

students had a mini quiz game and sang schools songs of both 

schools together to deepen their friendship. Many of Taiji 

students had their first experiences with snow, and they 

enjoyed snowball fights and sledding. This summer, the 5th 

grade students of Kita elementary school with visit Taiji Town to 

learn about whale culture, play on the beach and interact with 

each other. 

― Kawazu Elementary School and Hakuba 

Minami Elementary School Exchange ― 

46 students from Kawazu Town visited Hakuba 

Village on January 16. 

They enjoyed skiing at Able Hakuba Goryu Ski Resort 

with 5th grade students of Hakuba Minami Elementary 

school. The students from Kawazu learned how to put 

ski boots on, and with the support of the students 

from Hakuba, received skiing lesson. This spring, the 

Minami Elementary School students, now in the 6th 

grade, are planning to visit Kawazu Town and 

experience playing on the beach. 

In 2020, Hakuba Village began suffering from oak wilt, 

which killed many of the trees in the village. The village has 

taken countermeasures such as fumigation of felled trees 

and injection of chemicals into tree trunks. 

We made benches and installed them in the village hall as 

one of the measures to make people aware of the damage 

caused by the oak wilt and to utilize the damaged wood. 

Agriculture and Forestry in Hakuba Village 

▶▶The basis of forest management is the owner 
 

According to the Forest Management Control Law, the 

basis of forest management is the responsibility of the owner. 

In the event that a dead tree happens to fall or a fallen branch 

hits a third person and causes harm, the owner will be held 

responsible. The village also believes that the owner is 

responsible for the management of personal property (forests 

and trees). However, for those trees that cannot be managed 

by the owner, since 2021, the village has prioritized those that 

are likely to cause danger to people and homes by cutting them 

down, removing the fumigation, and injecting tree trunks as a 

preventive measure. 

We have trees on our property 

that are about to fall over… 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Issued by Hakuba Village Office (General Affairs Division) TEL: 0261-72-5000 somu@vill.hakuba.lg.jp 

 

For emergency cases of pediatrics and internal diseases on weekday nights, please go to "North 

Alps Weekday Night Emergency Center for Pediatrics & Internal Medicine". TEL: 0261-26-6199 

Please do not request for the ambulance service for minor injury and illness or it will be 

overloaded when there is an emergency.  

■Clinics, Hospitals and Pharmacy’s open during holidays 

By scanning the QR code printed on the payment slip with a smartphone or other device,  

payment of village taxes can be made through the eLTAX website, Apps or at QR  

code-compatible financial institutions.◆eLTAX   https://www.payment.eltax.lta.go.jp/ 

EASY TAX  
PAYMENT  

■Payment Schedule of February 

Water and Sewer Division TEL 0261-85-0766  Taxation Division 0261-85-0712 

Nagano prefecture 

Emergency Call Center 

When you wonder if you should 

call ambulance or visit doctors at 

emergency illnesses or injuries, 

Call #7119 *Call 026-231-3021 

if you call with Dial IP Line. 

Weekday：19pm- 8am 

Weekends/Public Holiday 

：20pm- 8am 

For inquiries/Child-Raising Support Division TEL: 0261-85-8101 

■Kosodate Shien Room / Child Check-up 
 

・Notices/Information from 

Kosodate Shien Room is posted 

on the Hakuba Village office 

official website and Hakuba 

Village Maternal and Child 

Health Handbook App “Ohisama 

Memories by BO-SHI-MO:母子モ”.  
https://www.mchh.jp/login 
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Hakuba Goryu Ski Resort
Hakuba 47 ◀Yamazaki Ikeharaya

  

 Born in May - July 2023

           25(Tue)  Physical Development Consultation  Appointment needed

           27(Thu)  Health check-up for 2-month-old  Born in December 2024

         28(Fri)  Health check-up for toddler  Born in Sep - Nov 2024 *at Shien Room

 Health check-up for 3-year-old  Born in January-February 2022

 Health check-up for toddler  Born in Oct 19 - December 2024

       Venue: Fureai Center 1F  

Date                   Event Eligible Child 

 March 3(Mon)  Childcare Consultation  Appointment needed

18(Tue)  Dental Checkup for 2-year-old  Born in August 2022- January 2023

   5(Wed) 

13(Thu)  Health check-up for 2-year-old  Born in January-March 2023

 Health check-up  Born in October 2024

          Health check-up  Born in April 2024

        12(Wed)

Feb     21(Fri) Childcare Consultation for 1.5-year-old

24(Mon)  Physical Development Consultation  Appointment needed

27(Thu)  Health check-up for 2-month-old  Born in January, 2025
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